DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA, APRIL 1, 2009
Last night’s CAC meeting was a very lively discussion of a number of important downtown issues. I will comment on only two of them—one where all CAC members agree—and the other where controversy still exists.

First, the agreement: Margaret Parker, Chair of Ann Arbor’s Public Arts Commission discussed with us the CAC’s long-standing commitment to Ann Arbor’s percentage for art program. We reaffirmed our support of the selection of Herbert Dreiseitl, world- recognized hydrological artist and leader in his field of sustainable water management, to put three water art works in our new municipal building.    I happen to be a member of the Public Art Task Force that selected Dreiseitl--(along with Bob Grese, Laura Rubin, Margie Teal, Jan Onder,  Sue McCormick, and others)  After meeting with Dreiseitl on his visit to Ann Arbor last September, and seeing examples of his work, we were  impressed with his unique, magical and functional use of water. It would have taken us at least a year to organize a State and National selection process.  Under pressure from the need to coordinate art work with Quinn Evans/Architects as soon as possible, we invited Dreiseitl to propose designs.  We are firmly convinced that this was the correct decision. We are looking forward to world-class public art in the new municipal center that all of us will be proud of.

The Downtown Area CAC has always supported increased and diverse downtown residential density and work for the success of downtown businesses.  For the last five years, through Calthorpe and A2D2, we have encouraged those goals. But we have always remained committed to principles expressed in our adopted Downtown and Central Area Plans, and in our historical district ordinance’s commitment to our identity.

But disagreement arose last night when I passed out copies of the Ann Arbor Area Chamber of Commerce’s new “Business Environment Policy Statement”. Two Chamber goals are in conflict with our commitments:  “The downtown areas decades-old present defined boundaries should be reevaluated and expanded beyond those of both the Ann Arbor DDA tax increment financing district and the current greater downtown area, thus permitting logical, necessary growth for benefit of future generations.”  The Chamber also advocates that “Further downtown (I conclude an “expanded downtown”.) historic district expansion should be curtailed, and current boundaries and policies should be reevaluated to more effectively promote development opportunities.” 

This Chamber position is in conflict with Ann Arbor’s currently adopted Downtown and Central Area Plans. The Central Area Plan: “to preserve the historic character of Ann Arbor’s Central Area” and “To protect housing stock from demolition or conversion to business use, and to retain the residential character of established, sometimes fragile, Neighborhoods adjacent to commercial or institutional uses.”

The Chamber position is also in direct conflict with your DDA renewal plan of 2003. In the section on Identity you are asked to “Encourage downtown developments that complement the existing character of their neighborhoods.” (p. 10) Under the Housing section of the DDA plan (p. 16), it states that “Maintaining and strengthening the traditional residential character of the near-downtown neighborhoods is essential for the economic and social sustainability of downtown Ann Arbor.  These neighborhoods include the Oxbridge, Burns Park, Ann Arbor Hills, Old Fourth Ward, North Central, and Old West Side areas.”  DDA strategies should be aimed towards “preserving and improving the symbiotic relationship between downtown and its nearby neighborhoods.”  “We should resist development pressures and uses within these neighborhoods that are not consistent with their residential nature.”

The adopted DDA goals and objectives are clear.  We hope the Chamber will take heed.  

